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ITEM #2 FINANCE, ADMINISTRATION AND AUDIT COMMITTEE
MEETING ~ JANUARY 12, 2015 (7:00 PM)
DRAFT 2015 BUDGET AND 2016-2018 PLAN

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Planning and the Director of Building Standards in consultation with the Director of
Financial Planning & Analytics recommend:

1. That the Additional Resource Request for a Plans Examiner/inspector Mechanical and
Plumbing, ({(attached) be added to the draft 2015 Budget as presented to Finance,
Administration and Audit Committee (PM) on January 12, 2015.

Economic Impact

The position of Plans Examiner/Inspector Mechanical and Plumbing is 100% related to Ontario Building
Code {OBC) activities and is paid through application fees and funded from the Building Standards
Continuity Reserve with no taxation impact.

Background

This requirement is a result of building code changes due to accessibility, fire and life safety and other
energy efficiency requirements. The department currently has a number of very complex applications for
new construction and this section of the department is at risk of being behind in meeting OBC timelines and
industry expectations. In addition, due to the increasing Code change requirements, industry alternatives
and staffing resources the department has incomplete reviews dafing back to Q4 2014. Despite
department efforts in assisting industry through the issuance of conditional permits, this area of plans
review continues to be lagging in meeting all expectations.

The Ontario Building Code mandates the timeframes for review of building permit applications and
issuance. As a result of these constraints, in order for the department to reasonably meet these time-
frames an additional complement is required.

Conclusion

The Additional Resource Request (ARR} which is dedicated solely to the Ontario Building Code review
process will be funded entirely from Building Standards Continuity reserve. This ARR will have no taxation
impact to the City and is therefore being brought forward for consideration through the 2015 budget
process.













